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Shri D. C. n u M :
Will the Minister of 

Development and Company Affairs be
pleased to state:

(a) whether it is proposed to con­
centrate efforts on the promotion of 
small-scale industries in small towns 
and promising rural areas and whe­
ther a provision is being made In the 
Fourth Five Year Plan for the pur­
pose;

(b) if <io, the details thereof; and
(c) the steps taken to implement 

the same?

The Minister of Industrial Develop­
ment and Company Affaln (S h ri F, A. 
Ahmed): (a) Yes, Sir. It has btien
mentioned m the draft outline of the 
Fourth Five Year Plan that the ap­
proach will be broadly to concentrate 
efforts on promotion, in small towns 
and promising ru.al areas, of those 
small industries which do not depend 
on scarce raw materials However, 
no separate provision is being made in 
the Fourth Plan.

(b) and (c). The details of the pro­
posal will be worked out after the 
Fourth Five Year Plan is finally ap­
proved.

Production or Arms and Ammunition 
in the Private Sector

266. Dr. Kami Singh: Will the Minis­
ter of Industrial Development and 
Company Affairs be pleased to state:

(a) whether Government have 
taken a decision to allow the private 
sector enterprises to take up the pro­
duction of arms and ammunition for 
civilian target shooting movement;

(b) the number of application* 
received by Government from private 
entrepreneurs and their names; and

(c) the proposals for foreign colter 
boration to start the industry under 
private sector?




